EP640
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 12th January 2015 at 7-00pm

PRESENT:         Councillor D J Clifft                                Councillor M North (Vice-Chairman)
                             Councillor W Haddon                             Councillor A Gibbons                       
 

Councillor D James                                 Councillor P Lever                             
                             Councillor K Pace                                   Councillor G Southern
                             Councillor J Smallman                           Councillor C Steel  
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                             Councillor B Whitehouse
                             Councillor R Bradburn

     The Chairman welcomed Members to this month’s meeting.  Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on the death of a previous serving
     Councillor who had contributed to our community, Rex Roberts, Member stood and observed a minute silence        

     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
     2 residents from Cannock Road Westcroft commented on a recent planning application and expressed their disappointment in the

     Council for failing to notify the residents of Westcroft, in good time of the proposal.  The Chairman confirmed that he had 
     notified the resident in the immediate vicinity of the proposal,  Members discussed the resident’s concerns about the ongoing issues
     with the proposer.
     Crime Statistics for the period 7th December 2014 to 10th January 2015
     1. Burglary dwellings              2(1 Stafford Road Newtown, 1 Lang Lane Essington)
     2. Theft of motor vehicles       0
         Theft from motor vehicle    3 (1 Hill Street 1 Church Crescent 1 Brownshore Lane)
     3. Drugs                                   0

     4. Violence                              3 (1 Fishley Park, 1 Wolverhampton Road, 1 Minerva Pub))

     5. Antisocial Behaviour          4 (1 youth related,2 gypsy related 1 NYE party)
     6. RTC                                    3 (Brownshore Lane –Bognop Road – Fishley Lane)  
     Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on a recent burglary in her ward, which was not on the neighbourhood watch report,
     the clerk confirmed that the burglary had been categorised incorrectly and not included in the NHW report.
     Members discussed the anti social behaviour and raised concerns about the ongoing concerns about the sale of drugs on the

     car park of the Minerva Pub.
1. APOLOGIES – None
     2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS
     The Chairman Councillor David Clifft sign the register in respect of item 9.
     3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 8th december 2014 including Confidential minute.
     Minutes proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by the Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried. .  
     4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes)
     Councillor Chris Steele commented on the details of agenda item 21, which had been included in the confidential minute, but should

      have been included in the main minutes. 

     The details are:

21. HONORARIUMS  -The Chairman commented on 2 residents 1 of which has been opening the gates on the pools all year and the another resident  who has been locking the gates in the absence of a bailiff for the last 3 months.  Members agreed to pay honorariums of £200 for the whole year, prorata for the 3 months.

8.25pm – The Chairman left the chamber & Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) took the Chair.

Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on paying an honorarium payment to Mrs Denise Clifft for her unpaid work in the tearoom & parlour, and proposed an honorarium of £200 seconded by Councillor June Smallman , Members discussed the payment, Councillor Chris Steel proposed an amendment to the proposal, not to pay an honorarium & employ someone to carry out the duties.  Vote 7 for, 2 abstentions, 2 against, therefore carried.  Councillor Chris Steele wanted it noted that he had voted against the proposal.

EP639
EP634 Councillor Chris Steele commented on the verges at Westcroft which was reported last month.  The clerk confirmed that the Company who operate the school transport need a registration number to identify the vehicle; this has been sought & given to the clerk tonight who will report back to the Company. 

Royal Mail are also turning up the verges when delivering the post, this will be reported.
The Chairman confirmed that the insurance company had paid the claim for the damage, and further quotes were being sought from more local companies, Members discussed the replacement and agreed that the barrier should be brought into commission as soon as possible because of the parking problems at the community centre.
     5. COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT - None
     6. ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT
· Phase 8 – The Chairman commented that the work on the roof was ongoing at present and the work would be complete shortly.
7.CORRESPONDENCE
All correspondence has been emailed or delivered to Councillors, except a notification from Staffordshire Police stating that as from
Today 12th January 2015 our PCSO is Mark Griffiths.

8. PLANNING MATTERS
a. The following plans have been submitted for consideration:
14/01019/OUT Proposed detached dormer bungalow & garage on land rear of 20 Upper Sneyd Road – Deferred until the Ward Member Councillor Winston Haddon has made a site visit.
19.55pm The Chairman declared an interest and left the chamber, Councillor Mavis North (Vice-Chairman) presided over the meeting.
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9.   FINANCE

A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.12.14 as Current Account £48063.34 Deposit Account. £16.82 Reserve Account 1 £0.67,Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £1.11,Charity Account £484.55 and Petty Cash £100

Less unpresented cheques £2829.25

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £70,179.60

           
     Plus receipts       £10,972.31  

     Less payments    £35,311.04

     Balance c/fwd    £45,840.87

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103137
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd
	Tearoom stock – November
	1234.37
	37.56
	1271.93

	103138
	Hodges Electrical
	Christmas lights @ St. Johns  Church
	750.00
	-
	750.00

	103139
	Denise Clifft
	Honorarium
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103140
	Robert Firmstone
	Honorarium
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103141
	John Farrington
	Honorarium
	50.00
	-
	50.00

	103142
	Paula Jeffs
	NYE buffet part payment
	500.00
	-
	500.00

	103143
	A F Blakemore Ltd
	Tearoom stock December
	884.32
	28.60
	912.92

	103144
	Direct Security Syatems
	Security items
	490.20
	-
	490.20

	103145
	Alliance Disposable
	Clean materials
	26.01
	5.21
	31.22

	103146
	Principal Hygiene
	Hygiene rental 01/01 – 31/03/2015
	99.75
	19.95
	119.70

	103147
	B G Ground Maintenance
	November ground maintenance
	278.00
	55.60
	333.60

	103148
	Green Clean Maintenance
	Window cleaning 20.11.14
	95.50
	19.10
	114.60

	103149
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock
	482.55
	33.50
	516.05

	103150
	Oxley Glass
	Repair to skylight in playgroup
	142.56
	28.51
	171.07

	103151
	Veolia ES Ltd
	November refuse collection
	209.40
	41.88
	251.28

	103152
	SLCC
	2015 subscription
	187.00
	-
	187.00

	103153
	South Staffs Council
	10th rates
	765.00
	-
	765.00

	103154
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash
	99.70
	-
	99.73

	103155
	Brownshore Playgroup 
	Donation from resident
	50.00
	-
	50.00

	103156 
	Gopak Ltd
	2 x tables for main hall
	248.54
	49.71
	298.25

	103157
	
	
	
	
	


Cheques issued this month to be approved - The cheques were proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons  seconded by Councillor June Smallman  and carried.
20.00pm Councillor David Clifft returned to the chamber and presided as Chairman.
Statement of Income & Expenditure up to 31st December 2014 proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn and carried.
Statement of Income & Expenditure for the refurbishment of Essington Community Centre up to 31st December 2014 – Proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  and carried.
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Budget 2015/16 – Precept  The Chairman commented on the reduction of precept for the forthcoming financial year which is calculated to be £10,000.  Members discussed the figures and agreed to increase the precept by the rate of inflation @ 1.00% proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman), Councillor Chris Steele proposed an amendment of  0% increase seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn, vote 2 for the amendment,  therefore the original proposal is carried.
Precept Cuts 2015/16  - As discussed in budget 2015/16
10. SNEYD LANE
· Flooding –.Councillor Winston Haddon commented on the ongoing investigation.
· Road Humps & Footpaths – Councillor Winston Haddon commented on the proposed work which has commenced  and confirmed that Sneyd Lane would be closed on Monday 19th January for 3 days.
11. WESTCROFT- Verges as discussed in Matters arising.
12.  BROAD LANE FOOTPATHS – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented that no work has been carried out on the footpaths, the clerk willchase up.
13. OPEN SPACE LAND SJ96760348 – deferred until the next meeting pending further information. 
14.  BLOCKER –discussed in matters arising.
15.DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT –Councillor David Clifft J P commented on his monthly  meetings and visits throughout the parish.
Councillor June Smallman commented on the recent 100th birthday of Mr Jack Greenaway who was Clerk to the Council for many years, the Chairman confirmed that a belated card & heraldic shield had been sent thanking him for all his hard work in our community.

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - Monday 9th February 2015
17. CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN







DATE

